
 

 

Town of Francestown 
Board of Selectmen 

Minutes of Meeting 

Monday, December 19, 2016 

 

Members Present:  Chairman Brad Howell, Abigail Arnold, Henry Kunhardt 

 

Others Present:  Town Administrator Jamie A Pike, Road Agent Gary Paige, and for CLD Engineers: John 

Byatt and Jamie French 

 

Ms. Arnold called the meeting to order at 10:10am. 

 

The purpose of this meeting was for the Board to meeting with CLD to discuss the South New Boston 

Bridge project.  The Old County Road North bridge was also discussed. 

 

Mr. Byatt reviewed the status of the SNB Bridge and it current deficiencies.  Mr. Byatt also reviwed 

several options that may be possible with this project, such as rehabilitation vs full re-construction, as 

well as steel and concrete span options. 

 

If selected, preliminary plans could be presented fall 2017, followed by Town and State review, then 

final plan review, with bidding to follow and construction to be started July 2019. 

 

The Board recommended that CLD be chosen as the engineer of choice for this project.  A letter will be 

sent to Nancy Mayville for approval of the selection. 

 

Chairman Howell adjourned the meeting at 11:35am. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jamie A Pike 

 


